

## South Lanarkshire Council

### South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 21 September 2023 – Meeting No. 56

**Present:**

Valerie Park	VP	South Lanarkshire Council (Chair)
Rebecca Hamilton	RH	South Lanarkshire Council
Bernadette Richardson	BR	South Lanarkshire Council
David Murdoch	DMur	Network Rail
Joanne Bain	JB	Axione
Edward Watson	EW	SP Energy
Andrew Matheson	AM	Virgin Media
Alan Crozier	AC	Energy Assets
Jordan Robertson	JR	Autolink M6 DBFO
Allan Pryde	AP	Openreach
Sibin Silvapicha	SS	SP Energy
Sharon Burns	SB	Go Fibre
Martin Cochrane	MC	Amey M8 DBFO
Claire Provan	CP	SGN Central
Gareth Traynor	GT	SGN Central
Tom Dillon	TD	City Fibre
Helen McMillan	HM	SGN
Keiran Mc Crudden	KMcC	DBFO
Karyn Davidson	KD	Vodafone
Shannon Riley	SR	Amey SW
David Findlay	DFin	SGN
Emma West	EW	Scottish Water
Dougie Millard	DMil	SGN

**Apologies:**

John Hughes	JH	SP Energy Networks (retired)
David Carter	DC	South Lanarkshire Council

**Additional Circulation to:**

George Bothwick

No.	Description	Action By
1.0	<p><b>Introductions and Apologies</b></p> <p>The group provided short individual introductions and the above apologies were noted.</p> <p>Noted that John Hughes has now retired from SP Energy.</p>	
2.0	<p><b>Agree Previous Minutes</b></p> <p>Previous minutes from last meeting held on 19 May 2023 agreed as accurate.</p>	
3.0	<p><b>Matters Arising from Previous Minutes</b></p>	
3.1	<p>Matters arising from the previous minutes were reviewed and discussed within the corresponding agenda points below.</p>	

## South Lanarkshire Council

### South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 21 September 2023 – Meeting No. 56

No.	Description	Action By
	<p>DC asked for a list of other attendees. CP updated email addresses and passed to DC.</p> <p>Amey DBFO– Fiona McInnes requested details/timescales from Martin Cochrane M74 - J4 – 2a works – MC passed on.</p> <p>DC/VP and FMI re calculation for inspections – VP all sample figures have now been agreed with all utilities.</p> <p>Inspections declined in Aurora – FMI sent list to VP which we have been working through, RH will continue with this exercise to reduce numbers.</p> <p>Next date for RAUC – DC to advise group.</p>	DC
4.0	<b>SLC Programme of Works and Co-ordination Reports</b>	
4.1	RH presented the proposed <b>SLC Resurfacing Programme and Major Works and Events</b> . This may not have been issued and RH will send out following this meeting. The community are asked to check this and contact SLC to discuss coordination.	RH/All
4.2	<p>RH presented the <b>Co-ordination Report</b> which may not have been issued RH will send out following this meeting.</p> <p>All conflicts or overlap of dates along with the comments from SLC Inspectors as detailed on the report. The appropriate SU representative to check and action to resolve conflicts.</p> <p>No issues raised by group.</p>	RH/All
5.0	<p><b>SU/TRO Works</b></p> <p>Scottish Water</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- E. West – all future works recorded on the register.</li> </ul> <p>SPEN</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- E. Watson – works are on the register.</li> </ul> <p>SGN</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Claire Provan (Central Area)– works are on the register</li> <li>- Dougie Millard – Whirlies Roundabout East Kilbride - VP asked for update. VP noted the A725/Kingsway was initially discussed as a diversion route for a 6 month closure of Strathaven Road, Hamilton. This has now been re diverted towards Larkhall A72 and A71 to avoid Whirlies Roundabout.</li> </ul> <p>Openreach</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Works on the register</li> </ul>	DM

## South Lanarkshire Council

### South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 21 September 2023 – Meeting No. 56

No.	Description	Action By
	<p>Virgin Media</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Andy Matheson – All on register</li> <li>- 2024 programme to be advised going into Lanark and Eaglesham areas.</li> </ul> <p>Axione</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No major works, closing off defects at moment.</li> </ul> <p>City Fibre</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Tom Dillon current works are on the register.</li> </ul> <p>Vodafone</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Karyn Davidson – all within the register.</li> </ul> <p>Energy Assets</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Alan Crozier – nothing at present</li> </ul> <p>ABS</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No attendance.</li> </ul> <p>SSE</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No attendance.</li> </ul> <p>GTC</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No attendance.</li> </ul> <p>Fulcrum</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No attendance.</li> </ul> <p>Go Fibre</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No attendance.</li> </ul> <p>Hyperopic</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No attendance.</li> </ul> <p>Comms world</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No attendance.</li> </ul> <p>ES Pipeline</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No attendance</li> </ul> <p>Network Rail</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- David Murdoch – EK electrification update.</li> <li>- All works are on the register - future works new station in EK and footbridge at Hairmyres.</li> <li>- Peel road, wrong dates these will be changed.</li> <li>- Noted that two bridges in Thorntonhall are to be replaced. Will provide info when available.</li> <li>- Lampits Road rail bridge, conflict with SLC bridge construction works, RH to update DM with possible end date.</li> </ul>	

## South Lanarkshire Council

### South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 21 September 2023 – Meeting No. 56

No.	Description	Action By
	<p>Amey/SW</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Shannon Riley – Slip closures are programmed from 28 Sep at J6</li> <li>- A725 Whirlies roundabout, East Kilbride – from 17 to 20 November will be closed for resurfacing consultation is in progress.</li> </ul> <p>AMEY DBFO</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Martin Cochrane –M8 DBFO all works on register. Ongoing bridge works at Daldowie J4 finishes next week. Surfacing M74 NB at Hamilton Services will be done as weekend works. On slip closure at J6, in planning stage for 10 November to Monday 13 and Hamilton Services aware of this.</li> </ul> <p>Autolink Concessionaries M6</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Jordan Robertson – M74 DBFO – bridge paint at J13 parapet. Traffic management and start date still to be confirmed. The register will be updated when date known.</li> </ul> <p>M77 Balfour Beatty</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No attendance.</li> </ul> <p>Bear SE</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No attendance.</li> </ul> <p>Amey South West</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No attendance.</li> </ul>	
6.0	<p><b>Performance</b></p> <p>To be removed from agenda as commissioner produces dashboard with performance update.</p>	
7.0  7.1	<p><b>Sample/Defect Inspections/Defective Apparatus</b></p> <p><b>SLC Inspection Report and Outstanding / Resolved Defects</b></p> <p>VP presented a report showing the current Inspection Done Report downloaded from the SRWR as at 15/09/23. The report was issued in advance of meeting within the package with the meeting request.</p> <p>VP asked group to look at their percentages and VP may be in contact over the next few weeks if any issues regarding % pass rates. The Commissioner has reminded all Roads Authorities of the need to act on performance as per the Inspections COP regarding Sample Inspection pass rates. SLC are keen to resolve these issues at this meeting in the first instance. Please ensure these reports are passed the appropriate person within your organisation.</p>	

## South Lanarkshire Council

### South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 21 September 2023 – Meeting No. 56

No.	Description	Action By
	<p>VP reported on the Outstanding Inspections Report which gives a breakdown of all outstanding follow up inspections which also details the length of time since first recorded. SLC are asking for the older defects to be resolved as a priority. Can these be investigated in more detail and any issues highlighted. Please contact our area inspectors if you wish to discuss or arrange site meetings.</p> <p>Karyn Davidson will issue these defects to their suppliers; this report is helpful in identifying these.</p> <p>VP advised RAUC will soon be issuing a suite of standard reports for future use.</p> <p>Joanne Bain thanked Val for this report as it was useful.</p>	
8.0	<p><b>Local Events</b></p> <p>Hamiton West / Rutherglen by-election on 5 October – roads around polling stations are under embargo for planned works.</p> <p>Christmas embargo will be updated over the next week.</p> <p>Martin Cochrane noted the Fireworks display at Strathclyde Country Park on Sunday 5 November - Palace Ground underpass access to SLC area.</p>	
9.0	<p><b>RAUC/SWRAUC/Community Updates</b></p> <p>VP noted new SROR will take effect on 1 October 2023.</p> <p>DC did not attend so cannot give an update at this meeting. DC to provide update at next meeting.</p> <p>Quality plans – no update.</p> <p>VP noted the Aurora register 2-hour start stop of works has resulted in an increased workload for both SLC and Utilities. Martin Cochrane also increased in workload.</p>	
10.0	<p><b>Health and Safety/Traffic Management</b></p> <p>No safety alerts/bulletins issues raised by the group.</p> <p>H&amp;S bulletins sent from George Borthwick. If any utilities have any H&amp;S issues, please report to GB who will issue.</p> <p>TM – no issues.</p>	

## South Lanarkshire Council

### South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 21 September 2023 – Meeting No. 56

No.	Description	Action By
	Traffic light request David Murdoch – Kirktonholme Road 3421027, no approval received for January – RH will check up.	RH
11.0	<b>SRWR/AURORA/GAZETTEER</b>  Gazetteer – VP no update.	
12.0	<b>AOCB</b>  Martin Cochrane – for DC if interested in a trial of intelligent traffic light system, major works Urban 64 this is 4-way traffic lights with CCTV – good scheme benefits. Cost effective for larger schemes on site. Able to adjust the timing of the lights etc. MC doing case study on this and will forward to DC when complete.	MC
	<b>Date of Next Meeting</b>  SLC Co-ordination meetings for 2023 will take place via Teams on the following dates:  Thursday 25 January 2024	DC

VP/BR

SLC Co ord RAUC Minutes 21/09/23.